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Response to Purbeck District Council’s Partial Review Options Consultation         When completed, post to Planning Policy, Purbeck District Council, Westport House, Wareham, BH20 4PP or email it to Purbeck District Council planning department - planning@purbeck-dc.gov.uk
	Your Name*
	

	Address*
	

	Postcode*
	

	Phone Number
	


*Mandatory Fields. Responses to this consultation can’t be anonymous as the Council has a duty to publish all responses and make them available during the examination of the final plan. Whilst the Council requires an address and postcode, only names will be published. You will be added to the Council’s database for further planning policy consultations. If you do not want to be added to its database tick this box, - ☐

Preferred Option 2 – Meeting Objectively Assessed Housing Needs (Page 18)
	Do you agree with the proposal to meet our objectively assessed needs of around 3,080 additional new homes between 2013 and 2033?
	 No


	Comments

	I do not believe the justification given for the proposal in terms of housing need relative to job creation and availability. I am deeply concerned that there is no evidence to support the claim that 3080 houses are required because that number is derived from a claim that 3500 jobs will be created for which there is absolutely no guarantee or evidence.

According to Brandon Lewis MP, the recent Minister of State for Housing and Planning, SHMAs are just the first stage of any development. SHMAs are not a proxy for a final housing requirement in local plans, yet the proposals seem to be suggesting otherwise. Brandon Lewis MP urged planning authorities to cooperate with neighbouring planning authorities to meet need across housing areas, and I have seen no evidence of this.

A plan for 3080 houses implies a need for 1224 affordable homes, or social register landlord homes, whereas the current housing register has a requirement for only 333 substantive applications. This therefore implies that a maximum of only 832 houses is needed across Purbeck to satisfy the actual need.

	What infrastructure, services and facilities would you like to see alongside the development?

	As stated above I do not wish to see any development as part of this proposal because there is no infrastructure to support it, there is no guarantee of the required infrastructure being built, and consequently I believe that the proposed development is completely unsustainable.


	Please add any additional comments here

	


	Signature
	
	Date
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